

THE LION'S ROAR

Le Grand Lions Club

District 4-A1 -- Yosemite Region -- Zone 1 www.legrandlionsclub.org Monthly Publication of the Le Grand Lions Club Bulletin Editor: Fred Silveira 1611 Evette Court, Merced, CA 95340 / 209 722-7183 Le Grand Lions Club, PO Box 53, Le Grand, CA 95333



Volume 22, Number 11

June 2009

- Board Meeting (June 3, '09): Lion President Doug Gallaway called the Le Grand Lions Executive Board meeting to order. Members present were Lions Doug Gallaway, Sonny Hultgren, Scott Lucas, Concie Moreno, Jeff Stephens, Louie Aguilar, Anne Vandermeer, George Dickinson, Jim Pacheco and Fred Silveira.
- Lion Scott read the minutes of the May meeting and Lion Jeff presented the treasurer's report.
- Results of this year's dinner/dance were reviewed. At this point approximately \$1455 profit was made for the club although some additional expenses and revenues are probably pending.
- LGLC has awarded three \$750 scholarships. The recipients for 2009 are Kelsey Chaney, Briana Giampaoli and Jesse Silva.
- Lion Doug gave a report on sales at the Chowchilla Fair. The club did not need buy any animals, the sum of \$2721.50 instead being spent towards bumps.
- ***The main event for this month is the installation dinner for the LGLC which is scheduled on June 17th. The club will pay dinner costs for club members attending and in addition pay for one guest each (spouse, friend, relative, or etc.) per member. Lion Doug will be contacting club members by phone to determine an attendance/reservation count. A combination roast beef/chicken plate will be served. Honors start at 6pm for the no host social and 7pm dinner at Fernando's Bistro on Bob Hart Square in Merced. Lion Ron and Lion Bob will be sworn in as 2009-10 Le Grand Lions Club President and Vice-President, respectfully. All current directors, chairmen, and appointees remain as is until revised.
- Other Discussions and Commentaries: Lion Louie is chairman this year for the club's service to Camp Pacifica in providing a lunch and dinner on July 31st for camp participants. He will be seeking help from club members for that event. Lion Louie also covered logistics for the club's breakfast event, June 6th, being held in the community park with proceeds going to the Cancer Society. Club members are asked to sell tickets and have been contacted to help that morning. Lion George congratulated Lion Doug for his term of service as club president. Board members agreed with a round of applause.
- ***The installation dinner will be held in lieu of the club's regular monthly meeting. See details above.

* Bulletin Editor: Lion Fred from Merced of Le Grand Lions